
Church Hall Report for Annual General Meeting 2018 
 

 

The hall continues to be used regularly by 
both church groups and outside lets.  One 
keep fit group no longer meets due to a drop 
in numbers, and one organisation has 
temporarily left as their own outside funding 
is not available, but they hope to return. 
 
A new cooker has been installed.  Some 
inside lighting has had bulbs changed to LED 
to hopefully make savings in the long term.  
Work has begun to improve the outside 
lighting and this should be completed in the 

new year with an extra flood light on the north side of the building, for which a 
contribution to the cost was made by the social club. 
 
All relevant tests and inspections were carried out with no major work being 
necessary as a result. 
 
Cleaning has again been carried out by volunteers, with Jean and Dave Pigalles again 
supporting the hall with more than they are contracted to do, for which we remain 
extremely grateful.  We still need to be aware of the fact that voluntary help is only 
allowing the hall to tick over and other means of cleaning may have to be looked at in 
the near future.  However, this raises cost implications and at the moment the hall 
finances are not healthy enough to support this. 
 
The outside area has also been maintained by volunteers. 
 

 
 
Jenny Lomas  
Chair of Buildings Committee  
 

  

 

Flower Arrangers’ Report for Annual General Meeting 2017 

 
The flowers in church still continue to be arranged by 
only three people. 
 
Thank you to all who help with flowers at Easter, 
Harvest, and Christmas.  We couldn’t do it all on our 
own. 
 
We would be very happy to have more on our Flower 
Rota and tuition can be given.   
 

 
We still have spare places for flowers in church, if you wish to remember a loved one, 
or for an anniversary, birthday or special occasion.   Please speak to José Jolliffe or 
Jean Woodward to arrange a date suitable to you. 
 
 
Jean Woodward 


